Avalon Fire/Rescue District

Commissioner Meeting Minutes

Date:  18 March 2013
Call to Order:  The regular meeting of the Avalon Fire Protection District was called to order by Chairman Rod Johnson at 7:00 p.m. at the North Firehouse, 5408 Mulat Road, Milton, FL 32583.


Quorum:  Commissioners present:  Rodney Johnson, Joe Diamond, Don Galbraith, and Wes Woodham.  Chief Sid Wiggins, ex-officio was also present. Paul Hazucha was not present.

Attendance Names:  Sandy Luntsford, Tom Peterson, Stephanie Peterson, and Carson Howton.
Minutes:  Joe Diamond moved and Don Galbraith seconded to approve the minutes of the 4 March 2013 regular board of commissioners meeting.  The motion passed 4-0.

Treasurer’s Report:  The Treasurer’s Report of 3 March 2013 is attached, reviewed and accepted.

Chief’s Report:  N/A.
Old Business:  Andy Trammel will begin work on the roof at the North Firehouse after 15 April 2013 and will be completed in approximately one week.  The roof will have a one year warranty. 


The SAFER grant opens summer 2013. 
New Business:  Supplying uniforms and/or department shirts to all firefighters is being discussed.  One possible method of supplying dept. shirts to volunteers is as a benefit for time served.  

Tom Peterson, Fund Raising Committee Chairman, presented the needs and associated costs for the 2013 community awareness and fire prevention/fire safety outreach opportunities.  Joe moved and Don seconded to approve $2000 to help in these efforts.  The motion passed 4-0.

Chief Sid and Paul met with Bob Cole, Brad Baker and Angela Jones to explain the Bernath Place bridge issue.  The County’s stance is that the bridge is on private property and the only action they are willing to take is to place warning signs on public property while approaching the bridge stating that the bridge is not certified.


The need for new air packs was made imminent as the latest testing revealed three air pack failures.  Joe moved and Don seconded to purchase 4 air packs, 7 spare bottles and a bottle-to-bottle air exchange hose kit for ≈ $25,000.  The motion passed 4-0.
Correspondence and Communication:  Florida League of Cities request and updated participation agreement application to continue relationships with FMIT.  
Financial:  Bills K-1 through K-6 approved for payment.

Adjournment:  Chairman Johnson adjourned the meeting.  The next regular meeting is scheduled for 7:00 p.m. 1 April 2013.
______________________________


______________________________

Rodney M. Johnson, Chairman



Wes Woodham, Secretary  
